Morristown Planning Commission

Minutes

August 6, 2008
Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dave Benefiel.  Members present included, Dave Benefiel,  Jack Brinson, Trent Miller, Harry Justus, Lisa Smith and Planning Director Randy Reed.  

Jack Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Lisa Smith, and all in favor.
Old Business:
Dave B. advised that the bowling alley is to be torn down soon.  Two other bids were also  received other than Josh West bid.  Lisa S. asked if we put a time frame on how long they have to tear down and clean up.  Dave B. advised 7/10 days.  Will have to confirm that with the ordinance.  
The resident that is on South St. with the transmission shop has  toned it down with the amount of cars sitting around.   

Dave B. stated that Integrity Metals was supposed to be here tonight to do the final site plan (blueprints) but was unable to make it.  

Dave B. advised that Jack Griffin advised him that Crane Werks is just about ready for the purchase of the old Nabisco Building.  

No further information or update about PigTek regarding the Collins & Aikman building.

It was stated that Charlie Bright now has a dumpster to finishing cleaning up the trailer he tore down.  Trent M. advised that two more have also been tore down on top of the hill, they are cleaned up and hauled off.
Regarding Jeff VanDuyns Elaine advised that at this point is unable to locate anything in writing in the minutes which states he agreed to have only five cars sit out.  Trent M. stated a few years ago he came to a Planning meeting and it was discussed and agreed then.  Elaine to go back and re-check.  
New Business:
Henry asked about getting an exotic animal ordinance .  Reason is due to the fact of a 12ft. python snake located and killed in an empty lot on North St.  There would be no charge for a permit a person would just need to register and provide a layout of were in home/property animal is located.  Elaine to check with Shelby County, Shelbyville and Hancock County for there ordinances and we could mirror one off of one of those.
It was discussed to send Coombs Htg. and Air a copy of the new schedule of fees.  Wortmans, F.O.C. and Chris King of Runnebohm was faxed a copy.

Randy R. advised that Leigh at Kopper Kettle has contacted him regarding the big walk in freezer.  He has it in alley right up against building, assuming wanting to access from inside building.  He would need to have a building permit also as it is changing the physical feature of the building.  Randy will be stopping by and discuss with him and get more information.
Fred Miller, Director of the Morristown Boys and Girls Club attended meeting and spoke about the things he has done out at the park.  Softball diamond, soccer and little league baseball.  Has had good number from the kids.
Jack Brinson made a motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Harry Justus.  All in favor.

Meeting Adjourned.
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